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Langley with Hardley Parish Council

Minutes of Meeting

held 7.30pm Tuesday 4 November 2014 at Langley with Hardley Village Hall

Councillors present:
Mr N Sullivan (Chair), Mrs L Starman, Mr A Timmins, Mr S Frost, (Vice-Chair), Mr M Caston, Mr R Rockley.
Also present:
Lisa Collins (Clerk) 
1. Apologies for Absence – Mrs F Kirkpatrick (family unwell), Mr Adrian Gunson 
2. Declarations of Interest – Mr Sullivan declared an interest in item 8.1 as he is an employee of Langley School.
3. Dispensations for Disclosable Pecuniary Interests – None. 
4. Minutes of the Previous Meeting –The minutes were signed as an accurate record of the meeting.
5. Matters Arising:
5.1 Playground – Mr Timmins had carried out a monthly visual inspection and produced a report - Baby swing quotations from NGF (Dereham) using the existing seats and chains (existing seat and chain bought to the meeting to show tatty but in good order) £915+VAT, a complete new swing type C (from brochure) £1245+VAT and a complete new swing type J £1585+VAT.  Old posters from the nature boards have been removed, leaving the frame safe.  Climbing frame rope connectors have been fitted (receipt given to Clerk for reimbursement).  It is necessary to replace the rotten platform boards, despite the RoSPA report stating they need sanding and sealing only.  Dean Baldry has been asked to submit a quote for materials and labour to the clerk.  Estimates for the basketball hoop are £5 for new net, £38 for net and backboard.  The basketball surface is very slippery when wet.  Clerk to contact Scouts to see if they can help with a clean up of the Playground.  Estimates for a football goal are from £450 for a robust commercial style or £60-£73 for a less robust garden style.  Mr Sullivan stated that Langley School may have an unused goal that could be donated, he will investigate this.  It was agreed 3 quotes should be obtained for all equipment being replaced to include installation.  It was agreed we should go for a grant to refurbish the whole playground and consider adult equipment. A sub committee to be formed to pursue a grant.  Mr Timmins and Mrs L Starman to organise. 
5.2 Additional Notice Board – Clerk updated on quote received from Notice Board Company of £470 + vat.  Derek Blake confirmed in an e-mail dated 16 November the offer of £400 towards this project.  It was agreed that the Clerk should order the additional notice board and inform Derek Blake for re-imbursement.  It was agreed the additional notice board should be positioned in Hardley at the ‘Meet and Turn’ corner, near the grit bin.  Planning permission not required as land belongs to the Parish.
5.3 Bulk Buy Scheme Fee – Clerk reported 3 residents currently registered.  It was agreed the scheme should be re-advertised. Clerk to arrange for advert to go in Chet News, Contact Magazine (if no cost), local notice board and flyer for distribution to residents with letter in 5.4.  Agreed to pay Lifetime membership of £60.
5.4 Community Emergency Plan – Mrs Starman asked councillors to view sample letter to be sent to residents together with a questionnaire to consider whether we should have a Langley with Hardley Emergency Plan.  Mr Sullivan asked what the present state of affairs was in the case of an emergency such as roads blocked by snow. Farmers clear some roads but nothing formal in place.  It was agreed the letter should be personalised by the Clerk and forwarded to Mr Sullivan for quality checking, before being sent together with the questionnaire to be copied at Roberts Printers (200 copies) and distributed with item in 5.3 and defibrillator information sheet.  Clerk should be responsible for storing Emergency Plan details.
6. Clerk's Report:
· Thank you - E-mail received from Marianne Knights thanking the Parish Councillors for the gift and card sent on her retiremt.
· Drains outside village hall and war memorial – E-mail sent to Adrian Gunson as requested regarding work not being carried out on drains outside the village Hall and war memorial.  He updated that although the work was requested in August, due to staff changes there was a delay.  The work has now been completed.
· Tree Warden – E-mail received from Carol Carpenter regarding the Tree Warden position.  She feels that the applicant, Mr John Wheeler, is well suited and interested and should be offered the position.  She has passed on the relevant information.  It was agreed that the Clerk should offer the position to John Wheeler and invite him to the next Parish Council meeting.  The Clerk to notify South Norfolk Council should he accept the position.
· Norfolk Accident Rescue Service – Letter received from Norfolk Accident Rescue Scheme asking for a donation.  It was agreed to consider this, the Clerk to check how much was donated last year and report back at next meeting.
· Resident Correspondence – E-mail received from resident bringing up two points – The level of information received from the police reports at the meetings is not meaningful and they are unsure how this helped the community.  Could the council pass back that more information would be helpful. It was agreed that this information is specifically broken down by crime and location and if more detail was required then residents could go directly to Norfolk Constabulary.  The speed limit of 40mph along Langley Street is too high, 30mph would be much safer.  Parish Councils at present have no power to change speed limits and any specific requests should be put in writing to Norfolk County Council.
· Highways – Highways had disturbed the grass verge outside the Village Hall/Playground following recent work on 16 October 2014.  They have been informed and will put right damage caused.
· Vehicle Activated Sign – Arranged Insurance for the new SAM2/VAS with Zurich.  Additional premium for this year was written off but will be added to next year’s renewal.
· Clerk’s Training – Attended Practical Budgeting on 3 November 2014. Networking Day training event for clerks on 3 December 2014, it was agreed that Clerk to attend if available.
· War Memorial – E-mailed War Memorial Trust with pre-application form. Enquired about Hardley pre-application form previously completed in August 2013 - no issues, but advised that they are very busy.  Contacted Perfitts who will arrange a survey and forward report/quote.
· Churchyard Grass Cutting – E-mailed Gary Shilling and Dean Baldry asking them to quote for Church ground maintenance; they have looked at the site but are unsure what area it covers.  Mr Caston agreed Clerk can give his telephone number for a meeting to confirm exact area to be cut.  It was agreed that we should invite tender for 2015 Grass cutting and include the Hardley churchyard in the advert. Clerk to draft advert for consideration and place in Chet news.
· Banking – Barclays have still not completed the Mandate request, Cheques raised for payments to Gary Shilling and Dean Baldry this month as no BACs payments were sent following last two month’s meetings.
· Community Right to Reduce Speed - E-mail received 3 November 2014 from Richard Bacon (MP) asking if we would in principle support a proposal where Parish Councils would have the right to request that a speed limit on a named road within their parish boundaries be reduced by 10mph.  It was agreed Clerk should respond stating we would in principle support the proposal.
7. Correspondence:
See list of correspondence circulated following the meeting.
8. Planning:
8.1 South Norfolk 2014/1939 – Langley School, Langley Park, Chedgrave, Norwich, NR14 6BJ.  Discharge of conditions 3,7,8 & 12 of planning permission 2013/015 – Archaeology, details of surface materials, external lighting and details of lockable bollards/restricted entry areas.  -  No Comment, Discharge of conditions only.
Correspondence shared from Philip Whitehead (listed building officer) regarding application 2014/1906 from Mr Hayes (discussed at October meeting) pointing out the site is situated inside the Langley Conservation Area and adjacent to a grade II listed building to the southeast side.
9. Finance:
9.1 Quarterly Budget v Actual – Information handed to Councillors to consider.
9.2 Quarterly Bank reconciliation – Accounts and bank statements shown, all in good order.

9.3 Consider Budget & Precept for financial year 2015/16 – Councillors to consider Budget v Actual and discuss Precept at next meeting. Clerk asked them to consider cost of Playground and War memorial projects in 2015/16.  
9.4 The following payments were approved:
	Dean Baldry
	Invoice: Erecting ‘No Parking’ sign £50 & final invoice grounds maintenance £118.75 (carried forward from Sept, banking issues)
	100850
	£168.75

	LwH Village Hall
	Rent (additional £20 cheque 100839 not cashed, stopped at bank & replaced).  Reimbursement for defibrillator leaflet.
	100847
	£50.00

	Norfolk RCC’s Bulk Buy Scheme
	Annual subscription or Lifetime membership
	BACS
	£20.00 or £60.00

	HMRC
	VAT Repayment
	INCOME
	£75.96

	St Margaret’s PCC
	Donations
	100849
	£500

	Norfolk Parish Training Partnership
	Clerk’s Practical Budgeting training
	100849
	£35.00

	Gary Shilling
	Invoice: Removal of child’s swing £50 (carried forward from Sept, banking issues). Removal of rotten wood in play area £25 (C/F from Oct, banking issues) & final invoice for grounds maintenance £118.75 (C/F from Sept, banking issues)
	100851
	£193.75


Account Balances at 29th September 2014:
· Current Account: £5,081.78
· Savings Account: £5,406.41
10.
County Councillor's Report: 

· Mr Gunson apologised for his absence.  He reported, he raised the drainage problems after the previous meeting and was told the work has been completed.  Complaints had been raised with First Group about the recent performance of buses on the X2 route.

11.
District Councillor's Report: Not available.
12.
Police Report
	 
	Other
	Burglary Dwelling
	Criminal Damage
	Drugs Offences
	Sexual Offences
	Theft from Motor Vehicle
	Theft Other
	Violence Against Person
	Total

	No Parish/Ward
	1
	 
	 
	 
	 
	 
	 
	 
	1

	Aldeby
	2
	 
	1
	 
	 
	 
	 
	 
	3

	Broome
	 
	 
	 
	 
	 
	1
	1
	 
	2

	Chedgrave
	2
	 
	2
	 
	 
	 
	1
	 
	5

	Ditchingham
	2
	 
	1
	 
	 
	1
	1
	3
	8

	Ellingham
	2
	 
	 
	 
	1
	 
	1
	3
	7

	Geldeston
	 
	1
	 
	 
	 
	 
	1
	 
	2

	Gillingham
	 
	 
	 
	 
	 
	 
	2
	1
	3

	Hales
	 
	 
	 
	1
	 
	 
	 
	 
	1

	Heckingham
	3
	 
	1
	1
	 
	 
	 
	2
	7

	Kirby Cane
	1
	1
	 
	 
	 
	 
	 
	1
	3

	Loddon
	15
	 
	1
	 
	 
	 
	4
	4
	24

	Norton Subcourse
	1
	 
	 
	 
	 
	1
	 
	 
	2

	Seething
	 
	 
	 
	 
	 
	 
	2
	 
	2

	Stockton
	 
	1
	 
	 
	 
	 
	 
	 
	1

	Thurlton
	 
	 
	 
	1
	 
	 
	1
	 
	2

	Thurton
	 
	 
	 
	 
	 
	 
	 
	1
	1

	TOTAL
	29
	3
	6
	3
	1
	3
	14
	15
	74


13.
Councillor’s Reports:

· Mr Timmins reported the SAM 2/VAS was put up opposite Langley Abbey.  Mr Caston and Mr Timmins will collect, put up and take down liaising with shared Parishes.  Mr Rockley will collect data.  Mr Timmins has a list of approved sites and will rotate the location.  Mr Rockley reported the average speed was 33mph during weekdays and 34.7mph during weekends.  The highest speed recorded was 80mph on 24/10/14.  Flexible clips are supplied with the SAM2/VAS, Mr Timmins rang the supplier to confirm they were suitable for our square posts which was confirmed.
· Mr Rockley asked if there was an update on the grit bin at the top of Gentleman’s Walk.  Clerk to discuss this with Highways.

· Mr Caston asked if two Poppy wreaths had been requested for Remembrance Sunday.  Mr Sullivan confirmed they have been ordered. 
· Mr Caston explained that the drains at the bottom of Church Lane need cleaning and inspecting due to regular flooding of the area.  Clerk to report to Highways.

· Mrs Starman has contacted Anglia Cooperative Society regarding a second demonstration of the defibrillator.  They are not able to do this in the near future but suggested The First Responders may be able to help.  It was agreed that a Saturday in January would be best.  Mrs Starman to arrange this.  Stickers were printed and are on the defibrillator leaflets to be distributed with items in 5.3 and 5.4.
· Mr Sullivan confirmed Mr Caston to take Poppy wreath to Hardley and Mr Sullivan to take to Langley.  Remembrance services on 9 November 2014 10.45am Langley Church, Langley War Memorial 11.00am.

14.
Public Participation: None.
15.
Date of next meeting: Tuesday 2 December 2014 at 7.30 pm in Langley with Hardley Village Hall

The meeting closed at 9.08 pm.
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Signed: ........................................................................
Dated:     /      /

10 Mins 4 Nov 14




